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Lesser Known Facts about the Passenger Pigeon 

By Fred Pinto 
 
A lot of media stories will restate well known facts 
about the Passenger Pigeon this monthï 100 
years after the last one died on September 1

st
 

1914 . Letôs see if you can answer these ques-
tions. The answers were given during a presenta-
tion at the 1

st
 Louise de Kiriline Lawrence Nature 

Festival and are also found elsewhere in this 
newsletter.  
1. How long did it take for Passenger Pigeons to 
go from 5 billion to zero? 
2. Did First Nation people in Ontario have a name 
for Passenger Pigeons? 
3. Were they common in Ontario? How about Nip-
issing District? 
4. Were they always abundant? 
5. What were the social and technological chang-
es in the USA during the time the Passenger Pi-
geon went extinct? 
 

Nipissing Naturalists Establish 
Monarch Butterfly Field 
 
In early spring we obtained milkweed seed from a 
group promoting the establishment of this plant, 
the favoured food of the Monarch butterfly cater-
pillar. This summer Nip Nats and students from 
Nipissing University grew milkweed plants. These 
seedlings were then planted on the old city dump 

site on 
Marsh 
Drive. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Monarch butterflies have declined in abundance 
from around 350 million to about 80 million in the 
past two decades. One of the reasons for the 
decline of this attractive orange and black butter-
fly that migrates from Mexico to Canada is the 
loss of milkweed. Here are some photos result-
ing from this project: 

Planting the milkweed at the Marsh Drive dump 
site 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Monarch caterpillar feed-
ing on milkweed at the old 
dump site in August 

 
 
 
 

 

September 2014 

      June 2014 

President: Fred Pinto ð fredpinto1@gmail.com  ð 705-476-9006 

  Sept. 2014 



The Woodland Observer ð November 2013 ð www.nipissing-naturalist.com 

Enjoy Nature ! 

Page 2 

The Nipissing Naturalist Club hosted the 
first ever Louise de Kiriline Nature Festi-
val on Saturday, August 23rd. It was a 
successful and fun day with a full roster 
of events at both Laurier Woods and Nip-
issing University. Activities included bird-
banding, benthic sampling, stations to 
learn about wetlands, butterflies, dragon-
flies, rocks and minerals, dendrochronol-
ogy, presentations on Louise de Kiriline, 
Savannah Sparrows, Orioles and Passen-
ger Pigeons and a folk sing-along. Given 
the rave reviews of this event, it was the 
first but definitely not the last Nature Fes-
tival to be held in the North Bay area! 

 

 LƴǘǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ LƴŀǳƎǳǊŀƭ [ƻǳƛǎŜ ŘŜ YƛǊƛƭƛƴŜ         

bŀǘǳǊŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

Nipissing Naturalists Club has a new Facebook 
page 
 
If you have a Facebook account, click here to visit 
our new page: https://www.facebook.com/
nipissingnaturalistsclub 
 
ñLikeò us so that you get updates.  
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